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Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year! 
 

 

  
 
 





Dear Villagers,  
 
“The decision to postpone further discussion of a 
Public Works Loan by Shutford Parish Council 
puts at risk the plans to rebuild our only village-
owned building and, without additional funding, 
its very future is in doubt.”   
 
Please read the following articles which are an account of 
what has been happening to date and have been given a 
priority in the Shutford News! 
 
For those in the village who may want a reminder or who are not fully up to 
speed on the project following open meetings in the village, initial FAQ’s on the 
project were published in the Shutford News January / February 
2015 edition these can be viewed on the village website under the 
community heading and subsequent reports ongoing in the Shutford News:  
www.shutfordvillage.com  
 
In this final edition for 2015, firstly would like to thank all those who sent in 
photos for the 2016 Shutford Village Calendar.  Thank you also goes to Phil & 
Marian from Mail Boxes Etc who kindly chose the photos that we will use, 
sponsored by Anker and paid for by the Shutford Community Association, 
delivery to your home will be during the first week in December.  So it leaves me 
to say Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year!  Thank you to everyone 
who has contributed in 2015, advertisers and those who read our local 
magazine.  Please continue to support us in 2016! 

 
 
 

 
Rita Livesey 
Editor Shutford News Email: rita@rlmarketing.co.uk  
 

http://www.shutfordvillage.com/
mailto:rita@rlmarketing.co.uk


Shutford Village Hall what happens now? 
 
The decision to postpone further discussion of a Public Works Loan 
puts at risk the plans to rebuild our only village-owned building and, 
without additional funding, its very future is in doubt.  
 
Plans to rebuild on the site have been three years in development 
and widely shared with everyone in the community over the last 18 
months through a series of public meetings and in newsletters. 
Throughout this period the Village Hall Committee has sought to 
engage openly in discussions with the Parish Council but the process 
of discussion and debate has been largely confined to the Parish 
Council Meetings and written submissions by the VHC. 
 
One private meeting between the Village Hall Committee and the 
Parish Council was organised by Chairman Roger Bancroft and 
Parish Council Chairman Ashley Taylor to discuss in more detail the 
reasons for the Parish Council's rejection of the Public Works Loan 
and to try and find a way forward. Not all councillors attended and 
some walked out before the end of the meeting.  

It now appears that plans to rebuild the hall, which started out 
offering a chance to strengthen our community, are now dividing it 
with strong views being expressed by those on both sides of the for 
and against debate.  Regrettably, however, the mechanism which 
best resolves issues like this - discussion - is not taking place. 
Defenders of the Parish Council's record on this matter made it clear 
last month that they will only discuss matters in a PC bi-monthly 
meeting. However, villagers are not able to speak at PC meetings 
until the end - after decisions have already been taken by the PC.  

Villagers have also now found that the PC are not replying to valid 
questions readily, if at all, so there seems to be no way that 
councillors, who, under their code of conduct are meant to act in the 
public interest, can establish what the public want.  

Furthermore, since the PC does not have to record everything in its 
minutes reasons for their decisions, villagers cannot even find out 



what is going on in the village unless they turn up to each of the six 
PC meetings held each year. 

This seeming breakdown in communication does not augur well for 
the future of the existing hall, let alone a new one.  The Village Hall 
Committee does not have enough money to undertake the essential 
repairs to the existing building and, even if it did so, it has 
consistently put forward that the lack of disabled access and its 
increasingly poor general condition make it unlikely that usage by 
parishioners will increase. Currently the hall running costs are met 
mainly by fund-raising activities, not the income from lettings. 
 
Research shows that all newly-built halls experience an increase in 
lettings which cover running costs over the year and provides 
surplus for maintenance. 
 
Asked to comment on the risks of closure to the existing hall the 
chairman of the Village Hall Committee explained that the condition 
of the deteriorating asbestos roof was now being monitored 
continuously. The trustees are concerned bad weather will damage it 
further. 
 
Villagers at the meeting wanted to know how the hall had fallen into 
such a state of disrepair and others asked why grants for repairs or 
rebuilding were unavailable. The Village Hall Committee have 
addressed all of these questions in considerable detail in published 
and widely circulated newsletters, including the Shutford News, in 
recent months but, regrettably, the meeting was closed before the 
arguments could be summarised again.  
 
The dilemma of the Village Hall which was built to last around 20 
years (and is now 60 years old), is now in sharp focus.  The trustees 
have a personal responsibility to maintain the safety of the hall, so 
whilst the majority of villagers have an interest in the future of the 
hall and have voted to part fund a new one,  the trustees are unable 
for now to move forward with its replacement. They can only make 
decisions about its future based on the evidence for or against its 
structural integrity.  



New funding plan review deferred until March 
2016! 
 
Shutford Parish Council will not now consider a new funding plan 
to rebuild the village hall until March 2016, it decided at its bi-
monthly meeting.  
 
The decision follows the PC’s rejection in September of a request 
for a £150,000 Public Works Loan by the Village Hall Committee to 
help rebuild the existing hall which is beyond economic repair and 
facing closure as the roof deteriorates.  The trustees cannot 
recommend the use of the ‘roof funds’ for ANY OTHER PURPOSE 
unless all the funding is in place for the new hall. 

When combined with the £100,000 pledges from the benefactors 
and the £25,000 already in the VHC funds, the PWL would have 
fully covered the re-building costs. The delay in approving the PWL 
means that these costs are now rising - building cost inflation is 
running at over 5 per cent.  Also, since the pledges have been made 
for the rebuilding of the hall only - not its refurbishment - the VHC 
does not now have the funds to maintain it properly.  

That option was strongly backed by the village who voted 57 per 
cent to 43 per cent in favour in the June referendum independently 
conducted by the Oxfordshire Rural Community Council (ORCC). 
The referendum voting papers agreed by councillors, sent to each 
household, advised parishioners that "the results of this survey will 
determine the Parish Council decision to take out a Public Works 
Loan." 
 
The new plan which will be considered in March will extend the 
length of time over which the loan will be repaid to cut the annual 
repayment cost for each household in the village to around £28 a 
year for a band D household. That’s only £2.33 per month! 
 
 



Over 50 people turned out to see how the councillors would view 
the new funding plan proposed by the Village Hall Trustees. Many 
were disappointed when the Parish Council opted to exercise a six 
month rule. This says that a subject cannot be debated again after a 
vote on it has been held until six months have passed.  
 
It is understood this rule, which is designed to stop villagers 
wasting the meeting's time by continually raising the same 
questions, can be overridden if two councillors propose it and the 
rest agree. When the council decided to enforce the rule many 
villagers walked out in protest. 
 
Parish council chairman Ashley Taylor delivered strong criticism of 
his fellow councillors who, he said, had ignored Cherwell's Code of 
Conduct guidelines in making their decisions in recent months.  
 
"I have significant concerns that these guidelines have not been 
adhered to, and indeed in some cases it could be argued, have been 
breached by a number of councillors," said Ashley.  Along with 
Helen Gibbs, Ashley was one of two councillors to vote in favour of 
taking out a Public Works Loan at the September PC meeting. The 
other five councillors rejected the proposal. 
 
"Unfortunately, I find it very difficult to stand behind some of the 
decisions that have been made recently due to an apparent lack of 
objectivity, accountability and openness," he said. 
 
Explaining why he had voted in favour of the PWL he said: "(It) was 
based on the result of the village survey which was independently 
managed by ORCC and gave a clear majority outcome. The 
statistical validity of the survey from the responses received was 
confirmed by ORCC. I appreciate that from the outcome of the 
survey there are a number of villagers who would be unhappy with 
my decision (but) this decision was reached objectively and 
democratically and with a view to maintaining our village and 
community - not for us today or tomorrow, but for future 
generations."  
 



Councillor Lynne Parsons defended the actions of the council to 
date saying that some councillors had explained their actions after 
rejecting the PWL proposal from the village hall trustees in 
September. 
 
At that meeting three councillors explained their reasons for 
rejecting the plan. One said the vote's outcome was not sufficiently 
clear and should be seen as "pretty much 50:50" and another said 
they were worried about the ability of villagers to pay the increase 
in the precept which would have been £43 /year for band D 
households under the terms proposed. The third councillor justified 
their decision by arguing that the business plan put forward by the 
village hall committee would not yield the income they claimed. 
 
In the public discussion at the end of the meeting it became clear 
that many villagers who had not attended the September meeting 
had asked why councillors had decided to turn down the loan 
application.  
 
No replies had been received by those who spoke and the Parish 
Council acknowledged that its minutes of the September meeting 
had not recorded the reasons stated for rejecting the Public Works 
Loan.     

A villager said minutes did not have to record the reasons decisions 
are made. This explanation, made against the backdrop of Ashley 
Taylor's criticism of the PC's lack of openness and accountability, 
met with audible disappointment from some villagers present who 
had expressed concern about the lack of transparency about the 
council's decision-making in recent months. 

 
 



DIY Livery Available 

Boxes and grazing available at Wheathills Farm 

Attractive location in the heart of Sibford Gower 

For more information please contact Alistair Falconer Hall: 

01295 226297 

07468 860078 

alistair.falconerhall@fishergerman.co.uk 



NOTES FROM THE  
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Wednesday 18th November 2015 

 
Present: Cllrs. Hancock, Duffield, Parsons, Gibbs, Taylor, Goldie and 
Yeomans  
   Cllr. George Reynolds (OCC & CDC) 
   Over 45 members of the public 
         
Highways: The parking at Malthouse Lane/West Street junction has 
improved however it has been reported that people are parking on the 
pavement along West Street, notes will be put on cars. 
 
Telephone Boxes: The usable telephone box had a technical fault 
which has been repaired. The Council has heard nothing about the Red 
telephone box. 
 
Grass Verges: Any extra grass cutting required around the village 
will cost between £100 - £120 per cut. 
 
Flower tubs: The spare tub at Jame Corner has been taken over by 
Mrs. Parish, thanks were given for this action. 
 
Cllr. Parsons reported about a meeting that she had attended at OCC. 
Because of the cuts in services she learnt what roles the Parish 
Council could take on. Whatever is agreed this will impact on the 
Precept. It was agreed to meet with other local Parish Councils in the 
area to see what is the best way forward. 
Cllr. Gibbs reported on a training session which she had attended at 
Bloxham for new Cllrs. She would recommend these sessions. 
 
Standing Orders: It was agreed to review these and report to the 
Clerk by e mail with the possibility of 9 or 10 points to go on the 
Agenda next time. 
 
Code of Conduct: It was agreed to adopt a policy of transparency. 
 
Statement by Chairman: The Chairman stated that openness and 
transparency by Councillors was required at all meetings. 
 



Village Hall: Because of new proposals by the Village Hall 
Committee this matter will now be discussed at the March meeting 
because Standing Orders say you have to wait 6 months. 
 
Allotments: One allotment has now been given to Mr. Hughes, and 
because it is in such a bad state it was agreed to give him 1 year’s free 
rent. 
 
Finance: The Grant from the Solar Farm has still not been received, 
despite e mails it was agreed to pursue further. 
 
Planning: Garden Room at Lower Barn, Epwell Road – Granted 
     Porch at Grooms Cottage, Cook’s Hill and 2 storey side  
     Extension,Pear Tree Cottage, West Street – No objections 
    from the Parish Council. 
 
Next meeting will be held on Wednesday 20th January 2016 at 
7.30pm.  
 
Open Session: After much discussion about the new proposals for a 
new village hall for a Public Works Loan of £150,000 over 50 years it 
was proposed by the Chairman that the Village Hall Committee held 
an Open Meeting for anyone to ask further questions. 
 
The Parish Council Official Minutes are on the village 

website. 

 
Finding Edward W. Winslett 

 
A medal has been found in a garden in West Street, Shutford. 
The medal is for faithful service in the Special Constabulary and 
has George V on the reverse side. 
 
John Yeomans has tried various ways of finding out who this 
person was, and is keen to have any information that anyone may 
have to try and find the family.  Please contact John on 01295 
780564 if you have anything that might help him in his quest. 
 
 



SHUTFORD VILLAGE HALL 
100+ CLUB RESULTS 

 
 

SEPTEMBER   £105.00      £10.00  £5.00 
 
            Joan Wright     Simon Boulton       Sue Gibbs 
 
OCTOBER     £35.00      £10.00  £5.00 
 
        Malcolm Jones    Sheila Andrews      Ken King 

 
We started this half year in October with a total of 150 

members. 
First Prize for March 2016 will be £95.00 

 
The draw for November will have taken place at the Parish 

Council Meeting on 18 November.   
The December Draw will take place at the Christmas Bingo 

on Friday 4 December in the Village hall with a First Prize of 
£50.00 

 
 

GOOD LUCK! 
 

 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS TO 
Geraldine & Roger Bancroft - 780579 

 

BANBURY GUARDIAN CORRESPONDENT 
Joan Wright, 

32, The Dairyground, Shutford 
Tel: - 788336 

 



Stuff the TURKEY!  Apricot & hazelnut stuffing 
 
 
What you need: 
 
2 large onions, 
chopped 
50g butter 
50g hazelnuts, roughly 
chopped 
140g ready-to-eat 
dried apricots, 
chopped 
175g fresh white 
breadcrumbs 
 

20g pack parsley, chopped 
Finely grated zest of 1 lemon 
1 egg, beaten 
Olive oil, for drizzling 
 
What to do: 
Fry onions in the butter.  Stir in nuts; fry until golden.  Remove from the 
heat, add apricots, breadcrumbs, parsley and lemon zest.   Mix in the egg 
and season.  Use half to stuff the neck end of the turkey; shape the rest 
into balls. 
 
Put the balls in a buttered baking dish, then drizzle with oil.  Bake for 30 
mins until golden, or roast them around the turkey. 
 



 
 
Logs for Labour is on again! 

 

Would you like free firewood, or do you have a woodland 
that needs managing?   

The Trust for Oxfordshire’s Environment’s “Logs for 
Labour” programme aims to promote sustainable use of 
firewood by running events where volunteers help to 
manage woodlands in return for logs.   

The events run most weekends in the winter, are about 3 
hours long, and could involve coppicing hazel, thinning trees 
or piling up brash.   

All you need are sturdy gloves, shoes and a saw (only hand 
tools are allowed for insurance reasons)… or let us know if 
your woodland needs the help of volunteers.   

Information about forthcoming events is at: 

www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/logs-for-labour  

or ‘like’ www.facebook.com/oxonwood 

Riki Therivel, 01865 243488. 
 

http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/logs-for-labour
http://www.facebook.com/oxonwood


SHUTFORD CAROLS 

Join us on the 22nd December at 6:30pm for  

Shutford Carol Singing in aid of  

Banbury Young Homeless Project.   

 

 

We will meet at Jame Corner with  

Sydney's Exploditions.  All are welcome.  



 
 
Jonathan Perry – Chimney Sweep 
Guild of Master Chimney Sweeps Qualified 
 
Agas, Inglenooks, multi-fuel stoves and open 
fires all swept.   All work certified for house 
insurance purposes.   

 
 
 
For a clean professional and friendly service 
please contact me on: 
Mobile:  07557 058051 
Email:  jperrychimneysweep@gmail.com 

                 
               XMAS BINGO  
   

Friday 4th December 2015 
 

In Shutford  Village Hall  
Eyes Down 7.30pm  

 
Any Donations, Prizes etc. to either 

JOAN WRIGHT:  788336 or  
  MARGARET HOLLOWAY: 788396 

 
In aid of Shutford Village Hall Funds 

 
 

 



 
SHUTFORD WI 

 
In October, Peter Preece, showed us some wildlife pictures of 
amazing quality and explained the steps he took to achieve them.  
He has had several photos in the BBC Countryfile calendar in the 
past and has one in this year’s edition. 
 
On the evening of October 15th,  6 of our members attended a 
Group Meeting in Cropredy Village Hall, where we were entertained 
by Richard Wescott, who told us of his life as a pantomime dame 
while he gradually changed into one before our eyes. 
 
At our November meeting, Patricia Justice, caused the members 
many deliberations with her quiz on bygone objects.  We had to 
guess the use of 20 items as varied as a witch-scaring glass sphere 
to hang in the garden, a foot warmer for use in a carriage and a 
thimble case.  
 
In December, we will be having a Christmas Buffet & Social at our 
meeting and later in the month we are going to the Wroxton House 
Hotel for a Christmas lunch. 
 
Visitors will be made very welcome, if they wish to join us at any of 
our forthcoming meetings, held in the Village Hall at 10am, when 
the speakers will be:  
 
5 Jan  Revd Ronald Hawkes – Why would anyone want to be a vicar? 
2 Feb Pam Newall – A Glimpse of Transylvania 
 
 
Contacts:  Geraldine on 780579 or Jenny on 780570 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 

 



 
The Harvest Festival and Ploughman`s Supper and Sale held at the end 
of September were both well attended. The Supper raised £555 from 
donations for food, a raffle and sale of produce: £300 has been given to 
Katharine House Hospice. As usual villagers were generous with their 
gifts of fruit, vegetables and flowers and members of the PCC donated 
and prepared the food for the supper which was attended by 44 people.  
 
The PCC met on 13th October. The treasurer reported a very positive 
financial situation with additional funds coming from fees and fund 
raising. There will be a Christmas Raffle to help pay for the church 
building insurance: £100 prize + Christmas goodies – tickets £1 each. 
The churchwarden reported that the church steps had been repointed. 
Tiles on the north side sloping roof are damaged resulting in water 
coming into the church. The roof will be repaired and damaged plaster 
replaced. The rear of the font needs repair. Two broods of swallows 
have been raised in the church porch: five or six young fledged the last 
of which left 28th September. At the PCC`s request David Lovesey has 
cut back the brambles in the hedge in the churchyard extension.  
 
This year`s Remembrance Service on 8th November at 6.00pm had a 
congregation of 50. Deddington Brass played music for the hymns and 
before and after the service. A retiring collection of £131 has been 
given to the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal. Earlier in the day 13 
people gathered at the war memorial to observe a minute`s silence. 
Wreaths were laid by Rose Hancock for Shutford Parish Council and 
Bob Squire for The Royal British Legion. Julie Jakeman played the last 
post and reveille at both the evening service and at the war memorial. 
 
Nationwide church attendance is falling and the future for some 
churches is uncertain.  
 

  CHURCH NEWS 
 
Rector - Revd Ronald Hawkes - 780555 
Church Wardens: 
Mr Ken Jeffs – 788308 
Mr John Hodgkins - 788609 
SERVICES: Most Sundays 9.30am but see Wykeham 
News & Benefice website for details. 
 



Here in Shutford attendance at our weekly services has fallen but St 
Martin`s Church will remain open provided we can continue to pay our 
way. Our present core congregation, PCC membership and others who 
support the church are very generous. Although we need funds to keep 
the church open we are keen to help our neighbours, hence our specific 
fund raising for charity during the year. In addition to KHH and RBL 
mentioned earlier we have also helped Water Aid and BYHP and given 
£50 to Shutford News to help with printing costs and £25 to 
Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust.   
 
The PCC will continue to organise social and funding raising events in 
the village hall with a Beetle Drive and Souper Saturday Lunch held in 
late November. Church members organising these events do so as a way 
of getting villagers together socially and if we raise some money so 
much the better. If the demand was there we could also have regular 
coffee mornings during the week with an occasional afternoon tea on a 
Sunday! It would be encouraging if more people came along to our 
various events and to the special church services we hold. Although we 
had 50 people in church on Remembrance Sunday less than half were 
current Shutford residents. How do we get more people involved with 
village projects and events to help build up a better community spirit? 
 
To keep in touch with church news, services and events visit 
www.wykehambenefice.org.uk or the church which is open every day.  
 
Some December services and events are as follows: 
 
Confirmation Service in Broughton on 6th December at 10.00am. 
Messy Church in Shutford Village on Saturday, 12th December: 4.00pm 
– 6.00pm. Ideal for younger children and their guardians: fun for all. 
Annual Christingle on Sunday 20th December at 3.00pm with carols, 
candles and seasonal refreshments. A collection will be given to The 
Children`s Society. The Christmas Draw will take place. 
Midnight Communion on Christmas Eve at 11.30pm. 
Holy Communion on Christmas Day at 9.30am.  
 
Best wishes for a happy Christmas and a healthy and prosperous 2016. 
 

http://www.wykehambenefice.org.uk/


Illuminate & Celebrate in 2015/2016! 
 

Don’t forget to get your 
special dates in for 2016!  

If you have a special celebration, maybe 
a birthday coming up, or a loved one 
you would like to remember, a 
christening or some other occasion in 
2016.  How special it would be for the 
church tower illuminated specially for 
this occasion.   
It only costs £10.00 per occasion: 
 
Please get in touch with Ken Jeffs on 

KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk.  Below is a list of those who have been or will be 
remembering a special day up until the end of 2015: 
 
Date   Name   Occasion  
 
22nd October         Dot Harvey              Memory of Margaret Parrish 
23rd October         Jamie Rigby              Harriet`s 1st Birthday 
1st November       Sue Roe-French     All Saints Day 
12th November     Mervyn Benford   In Memory of a Friend 
15th November    Dot Harvey               Debbie & Mark Watts  
                                                                                       1st Wedding Anniversary 
19th November           Julie Hodgkins            John`s Birthday 
 
21st November    Jim Gale                     In memory of Maija 
8th December       Debbie Pitt               Dominic`s Birthday 
 
Any other donation details received after Shutford News publication date will be 
included in the next issue. 

mailto:KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Christmas on the Upton Front  
Upton House is being transformed to take visitors back in time 
to Christmas in the 1940s. 
 
This Christmas visitors to Upton House near Banbury will have the 
chance to experience what celebrating the festive period was like 
during the wartime years. 
 
Upton House will be prepared for a truly nostalgic Christmas from 
28 November in true make do and mend style with hundreds of 
decorations being made by our brilliant volunteers and visitors. 
 
A wartime Christmas Fayre will start the celebrations on the 5 and 6 
December with tents and stalls brimming over with local food and 
handcrafted gifts.  
 
Father Christmas will also be visiting every weekend to have brunch 
or tea with families after some wartime games and delicious rations! 
 
Exclusive evening blackout tours will also be available throughout 
December after which cocoa and crumpets will be served from our 
cosy kitchen.  
 

For booking information, prices and opening times visit 
www.nationaltrust.org.uk/uptonhouse 

 
 

http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/uptonhouse


 
  

New Year’s Eve 2015 

£30 

 

French onion soup 

 

Carpaccio fillet of beef, roasted baby beets, horseradish cream 

 Goose rillettes, plum chutney 

Warm goats’ cheese, marinated beetroot 

Seared scallops, pea purée, crispy prosciutto  

 

Sea bass fillet, artichoke purée, creamed butter beans, red wine jus 

Slow cooked feather blade of beef, creamed mash, braised carrots 

Confit duck leg, Toulouse sausage cassoulet 

Roasted butternut squash & wild mushroom pithivier, creamed truffle sauce 

 

Spiced chocolate pot, ginger bread 

Cinnamon & honey poached pear, vanilla ice-cream 

Selection of cheeses 

 



Shutford Calendar 2016 
 
We are delighted to announce that the Shutford Calendar 2016 will be delivered 
FREE to all Shutford villagers during early December.  We hope you are delighted 
as we are with the result.   
 
Firstly, a thank you to all who submitted photos, there were many to choose 
from.  Secondly, a thank you to Phil & Marian at Mail Boxes Etc., for not only 
judging the final photos that were submitted but to also producing the final 
artwork and print of the calendar.  Finally, thank you to our sponsors Ankers.  
Enjoy from The Shutford Community Association. 
 
Here are a couple of the final photos chosen: 
 

 
 
Jane Roberts: 
 ‘Sunset Silhouette’ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Helen Nixseaman:  
 ‘Snow at Bailiffs Cottage’ 



Church Lane stands up for hedgehogs –  
will the rest of Shutford join us? 
 

The hedgehog is the UK’s 
only spiny mammal - but 
did you know they are 
disappearing from our 
countryside as fast as 
tigers are worldwide? 
 
We have lost a third of 
our hedgehogs in 10 
years, and they will no 

longer be a familiar part of British life unless we protect their habitat. 
 
As one resident of Church Lane said, “I remember hedgehogs being 
frequent visitors in our garden when I was a child. They were just 
always around. Now of course you are right, we hardly ever see them”. 
 
There are really simple steps we can take to help stop hedgehogs 
facing a similar fate to tigers, and several Church Lane residents as well 
as High Street supporters have already pledged to take the first: to 
create our own Hedgehog Street right here in Shutford!  
 
We can all take part, right across the village.  All we need to do is 
speak to our neighbours and agree to cut a small hole in our fences, or, 
if possible, create a tunnel under boundary walls – about the size of a 
CD.  This will enable any hedgehogs that might visit us to forage for 
food, find appropriate nesting sites and seek mates: they need to 
travel a surprising distance to do this, up to 3km in just one night! 
 



If anyone is interested, I have some useful leaflets which I could email 
to you.  These not only give information about creating hedgehog 
highways, but other simple things we can do to help support these 
once familiar animals. 
 

I am asking for Shutford’s support in just two ways: 
 
1. Talk to your neighbours about cutting a small hole or digging a 
channel between your boundaries – on either side and at the back of 
your gardens too if appropriate - so we can create Hedgehog Streets 
throughout Shutford.  
 
2. Drop me an email or give me a call a) to pledge your support and b) 
to get hold of the leaflets (N.B. they are pdfs up to 6MB in size: I have 
two which I would email separately, but I will print them out if it’s 
easier for you).   
 
My email address 
is kirsten@kdpr.co.uk 
My telephone number is 780412. 
My address is The Nook, Church 
Lane. 
 
In the meantime, if you’d like to 
find out more about the Hedgehog 
Street campaign, get hold of 
interesting facts about hedgehogs and see how else you can support 
them visit www.hedgehogstreet.org.  
 
 
Thank you for helping to make Shutford more hedgehog friendly! 
 
Kirsten Parrish 

mailto:kirsten@kdpr.co.uk
http://www.hedgehogstreet.org/


 

Shutford Book Club  
 
The Shutford Book Club usually meets on 
the last Monday of each month at 7.30pm in 
the George & Dragon restaurant.   
 
Membership is currently full, but you can always take part virtually and 
volunteer your thoughts via email to Kirsten@kdpr.co.uk or a note in the 
door of "The Nook" in Church Lane. 

 
Forthcoming books are: 
 
Monday 30 November, “The White Castle” by Orham 
Pamuk, hosted by Lynne Parsons. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 4 January, “The Dig”, by John Preston hosted 
by Kirsten Parrish. 
 

 
 
Monday 25 January, “A Place Called Winter”, by Patrick 
Gale, hosted by Carole Ralph.  
 
 
 
For more information contact Kirsten Parrish  at 
kirsten@kdpr.co.uk or 780412 

mailto:Kirsten@kdpr.co.uk
mailto:kirsten@kdpr.co.uk


 
We operate every week day, including evenings for grooming, training and 

home visits, and can take advance bookings for weekends and bank holidays. 
We are able to take regular, long term and one off bookings. Discounts can be 

offered for multiple or bulk bookings of services. 
 

Dog Day Care 
Walking 

Bathing & Grooming Services 
(Also other domestic pets and livestock catered for) 

 

Baths Start at £15 
Dog Day Care - £15 
Dog Walking - £10 

 
Discounts given when booking for more than one service. 

 

Please email us on:   premierpawsandpets@hotmail.com 
 

Tel:  T: 01295 788 183 
M: 07920 030 102 

 
 

www. premierpawsandpets.azurewebsites.net 

mailto:premierpawsandpets@hotmail.com


 
Skincare, Massage and Beauty Treatments in Epwell 

• Facials using Neal’s Yard Organic Remedies 

• Swedish and Deep Tissue Massage 

• Manicure / Pedicure / Gelish gel polish 

• Lash and brow tinting / shaping 

• Waxing, including Brazilian and Hollywood with hot wax 

• Spray tans 

Contact Carol – 07841 657 764 
www.thecroftbeautystudio.co.uk 

 
 
 
 

 



 
All year round Professional Garden 

Maintenance including: 
 

 
• Hedge Cutting & Removal  

• All Fencing 
• Patios & Paths 

• Decking 
• Turfing 

• Gravelling 
• Power washing 

 
Contact NA Miller on:  07739 638290 
 

Banbury in Bloom Winner! 



Shutford Baby and Toddler Group 

We are a small and friendly group, meeting for tea and 
a chat whilst our children enjoy the toys, games and 
craft activities. Sometimes we even have cake! 

Lunch (beans on toast) and drink provided for the 
children.    £2.50 per family 

Monday:  12.30-2.30 pm (during term time only) 

Contact tel:  01295 780937 
 

Shutford Village Hall 

Banbury Road 

OX15 6JD 

 

 

 



Colour Analysis by Annie Broe    

I will show you which colours are best for you. Wearing the right colours 
is an easy and effective way to enhance your appearance. 

You will instantly look more radiant, younger and healthier.  You will feel 
more confident 

Colours are very powerful – use this power to your advantage and look 
fantastic! 

Gift Vouchers available – the perfect present 

For a personal colour analysis or for more details please call me on 
01295 780637 or 07930 398151 or email 

annie4colourandstyle@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Shutford News Advertising Rates (including website) 
 

Full page - £15.00 per edition 
Half page - £10.00 per edition 

Quarter page - £5.00 per edition 
 

Contact Editor: rita@rlmarketing.co.uk  
 

 
 

mailto:annie4colourandstyle@gmail.com
mailto:rita@rlmarketing.co.uk




Bloxham Country Market (Fridays)* 
 
Sells home-made cakes, savouries and 
preserves, home grown vegetables, fruit, 
flowers and plants and home-made crafts 

every Friday 10-11.30am at the Ex-Servicemen's Hall, High Street Bloxham. 
Celebration cakes and other special orders taken. 

Regular free tastings - Refreshments available 10-11.00am 
  
Bloxham Country Market is one of seven operating in Oxfordshire and of 400 
nationwide. Country Markets are a co-operative organisation, the shareholders, 
anyone over 16, pay a small joining fee and a commission is taken from any sales 
to cover the expenses of the market. Bloxham Market has been in existence for 
nearly 50 years, a small committee is responsible for running each market and 
the headquarters of Country Markets Limited is in Chesterfield, Derbyshire. We 
are always looking for new producers to widen the range of goods offered and 
for new customers to enjoy our fresh produce. More information on Markets 
can be found at www.country-markets.co.uk  *Not Good Friday or January 

 

Banbury Market: 

• Every Thursday & Saturday 9.00 am – 4.30 pm 
• www.banburymarket.co.uk/ 

Adderbury Market: 

• Every second Thursday of the month 6.00 pm – 
8.30 pm 

• The Institute, Adderbury 

http://www.country-markets.co.uk/




 

 
 
 
 
 

For all your business 
& home office needs 

• PARCEL SHIPPING via UPS, FedEx, TNT, DHL & Parcelforce 

• SAME DAY COURIER SERVICE to anywhere in mainland UK 

• DIGITAL PRINT AND COPY SERVICE  

• DOCUMENT SERVICES including finishing, laminating and binding 

• MAIL BOX RENTAL - at Banbury’s most prestigious business address 
  

 FIND US IN THE SHADOW OF BANBURY CROSS, AT  
29 - 30 HORSE FAIR, BANBURY OX16 0BW 

  
t: 01295 277733  •  f: 01295 277763  •   

e: info@mbebanbury.co.uk     www.mbebanbury.co.uk 
  

  









 
 
 

 



 

  
 

 



 

 
 

Private Tuition Available 
20 years experience as qualified teacher 

Maths and Physics to A Level 
English, Maths and Science to GCSE 

Based in Shenington, but can travel to surrounding areas 
CRB check and references available on request 

Tel: 07984 140739 or 01295 678676 
Email:  clarke.tutoring@btinternet.com  

 
 

mailto:clarke.tutoring@btinternet.com


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SEMI-RETIRED GENERAL BUILDER 

STONEWORK 
DRY STONEWALLING BRICKWORK 

REPOINTING WALL REPAIRS 
PATIO BLOCK PAVING LAID 

ROOF AND CHIMNEYS REPAIRED 
SMALL JOBS WELCOMED 

PHONE:  01295 272610  MOBILE:  07775 707974 
 

EMAIL:  monty.corbett@tiscali.co.uk 



 
Support a Local Business! 

• FREE DELIVERY    
• NO Artificial Preservatives or Flavourings 
• NO derivative’s – only human grade meat 
• Manufactured in Northamptonshire 
• 15kg bag from £16.25 

    To request your free dog  
    food samples – either visit                 

www.trophypetfoods.co.uk 
Call Claire: 01295 402777 / 07977 900523 
Email: trophynorthoxon@mail.com 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

http://www.trophypetfoods.co.uk/


 

  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
    



R. Wakelin Heating Services 
Ltd 

31 The Dairyground, Shutford, Oxon. OX15 6PN 
Tel:  01295-788359     Mobile: 07810-754434 
E-Mail: ross@wakelinheatingservices.co.uk 

 
Boiler Servicing / Repairs / Replacements 

 
Gas and Oil 

 
Domestic – Commercial 

 
Gas Safe Registered   Oftec Registered 

 
(190421)                    (C6644) 

 

 

mailto:ross@wakelinheatingservices.co.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 

Serenity Beauty Salon 
Gautherns Barn, Sibford Gower 

 
Open Tuesday to Saturday 9am-4pmn (Plus late night Wednesday's) 

Specialists in Environ and Guinot Facials and Skincare 
OPI Manicure and Pedicures, Waxing, Massage, 

Lash Tinting and Removal of Skin Blemishes 
Stockist of Jane Iredale Mineral Make-Up 

Contact Jo direct by email on joplum22@yahoo.com, 
text 07891 220275 or leave a message on 01295 788463 

 
£5.00 off  when you mention you saw this advert! 

 
 

mailto:joplum22@yahoo.com


 

 



Diary 
December   
Tuesday  1 WI- Christmas Social Time, 11am, Village Hall 
Wednesday  2 Mobile Library – West Street, fortnightly 9.30-

9.50am 
Friday  4 CDC collection Blue/Brown bins fortnightly 
Friday  4 Xmas Bingo – Village Hall, 7.30pm 

Friday  11 CDC Normal Waste Collection fortnightly 
Tuesday  22 Village Carols 
   
January 2016   
Monday  4 Book Club The G & D – 7.30pm 

Tuesday  5 WI – Ronald Hawkes – Why would anyone want to 
be  Vicar, Village Hall 10am 

Tuesday  5 Shutford News Planning Meeting, 3, Church Lane- 
7.30pm. 

Saturday 16 Deadline for Shutford News             
Wednesday 20 Parish Council meeting 7:30 pm Village Hall 

Monday 25 Book Club The G & D – 7.30pm 

February   
Tuesday  2 Pam Newall – A glimpse of Transylvania. Village 

Hall 10am. 
Monday 29 Book Club The G & D – 7.30pm 

 

The ‘Shutford News’ Team - Editor:   Rita Livesey 
Editorial Team:  Margaret Holloway & Joan Wright 

Advertising & Accounts:  Rita Livesey 
Distribution: David & Margaret 

Printing:  Mail Boxes Etc, Banbury 
 
 

The next Shutford News Planning Meeting will be: 
Tuesday, 5 January 2016, 7:30 pm at 3, Church Lane, Shutford. 

DEADLINE FOR OUR NEXT ISSUE: Saturday, 16 January 2016                    
Email: rita@rlmarketing.co.uk 

 
  

mailto:rita@rlmarketing.co.uk




for good cooks everywhere
abraxascookshop.com

O u r  e m p h a s i s  i s  o n  Q U A L I T Y  a n d  P E R S O N A L  S E R V I C E

Abraxas Cookshop, Banbury
23 Cornhill, Market Place, Banbury, Oxfordshire. OX16 5NG

01295 703030
We also have shops in Northampton, Weedon and Rugby. See website for details.

F u l l  w e d d i n g  l i s t  s e r v i c e  a v a i l a b l e
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